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Executive Summary  
This report provides an update on Forum related correspondence since the last meeting. 
 
 
 
Recommendations 
 
The Forum is asked to: 

a) Note the report; 
b) Express any views on the correspondence received. 

  



Background 
This report provides an update on Forum related correspondence received since the last 
meeting. 
 
 
a) Correspondence from a Lancashire Special School 
At the last Forum meeting in January 2022, correspondence from the Chair of Governors at 
a Lancashire special school was reported.  The letter related to the implementation of a 
'damage policy' in connection to 'children looked after' that attend the school. 
 
Following discussions with the Forum Chair and officers, it was judged that decisions about 
the application of the policy were a matter for the county council, as corporate parent for the 
'children looked after' and a response was sent to the Chair of Governors (CoG) to confirm 
that the correspondence had been forwarded on to county council relevant officers to 
consider a response. 
 
Officers subsequently looked into the matter and held a meeting with the Headteacher and 
CoG of the school.  Correspondence from Edwina Grant OBE was then sent to the school.   
 
A letter from Edwina was also sent to the Forum Chair setting out the outcome of the 
discussions. 
 
 
b) Correspondence from the Cabinet Member for Education & Skills 
After the Forum meeting on 19 January 2022, the Forum Chair wrote to the Cabinet Member 
for Education & Skills and the Leader of the County Council, setting out the Forum's decisions 
and recommendations regarding the Schools Budget 2022/23.  This correspondence formed 
part of the County Council Cabinet's consideration of the Schools Budget on 20 January 
2022. 
 
A letter, dated 21 January 2022, was received by the Forum Chair from County Councillor 
Jayne Rear, Cabinet Member for Education & Skills.  A copy of the letter is provided at 
Appendix A, which thanked Shaun for his correspondence and asked that the thanks of the 
Cabinet Member and the Leader be passed on to all members of the Forum for their hard 
work to help set the budget this year.  
 
The letter confirmed that the Cabinet had accepted the Forum's recommendations when 
setting the Schools Budget for 2022/23. 
 
 
The Forum is asked to note this correspondence and express any views. 



Lancashire County Council 
PO Box 100    County Hall    Preston    PR1 0LD 
www.lancashire.gov.uk 

 Dear Shaun 

Schools Budget Proposals 2022/2023 

Thank you very much for your letter providing information about Schools Budget 
proposals for 2022/23. 

Phillippa and I would be very grateful if you could thank all members of the forum 
for their hard work to help set the budget this year. 

We can see that careful thought has gone into the decisions that have been made 
and we are happy to accept your recommendations for the budget. 

Yours sincerely 

County Councillor Jayne Rear 
Cabinet Member for Education & Skills 

Mr S Jukes 
Sent Via Email 
head@stfch.lancs.sch.uk 

Phone: (01772) 539650 
Email: jayne.rear@lancashire.gov.uk 

Your ref: 
Our ref: CCJR/LD 
Date: 21 January 2022 
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